
received one contribution via PayPal of $23.97. Board Approved the Treasurer’s report.

Councilor Amy Jackson: Councilor Jackson appeared at the meeting and delivered remarks.  She began her discussion talking about what is happening in Alexandria. She had her one on one with the City manager and he was more optimistic with the  proposed 2022 City budget so she was as well. She stated that she was against the whole ADU package that was passed. The city does need more Affordable housing but ADUs will not provide the affordable housing needed. She was pleased that the School Board voted against co-location of housing on Minnie Howard, as she is not in favor of using school property for housing. She is troubled that the City is not taking co-location off the table completely as it will be brought up with each school project. The discussion on the INOVA/Landmark project began with her stating she was upset that there is not a school project included in the plans as we need more space for schools. She stated that, in addition to the Inova Hospital campus, the project will have a Fire Station, mixed use, park land space and elder living and assisted care. On the Taylor Run project she has had her tour and has met with both sides and now understands both sides of the issue. She will discuss with her colleagues there are some major concerns with this project and she believes that Council needs to take another look at it. Councilwoman Jackson asked City Manager -Mark Jinks “When Council approves ANY Grant Application is that an automatic sign-off that we have approved the project? His flat-out answer was YES.” So she said it will now be necessary to to pull every Grant application that is on the consent calendar from here on out to question these applications in more detail.  Frank Putzu stated that residents are now aware that these grants are not scrutinized by Council and have never been discussed with the public before they are applied for and received. Once they are received, there is very little opportunity to alter them in any way. So city staff is making policy without any real input from Council or residents. Other topics Amy discussed were the pollution credits for Strawberry Run and the timeline crunch to get project underway to get the credits.  Councilor Jackson will also look at the proposed Duke Street Transit Way and the problems that have been created with cut through traffic. She mentioned that some residents have suggested that the idea of a connector from Eisenhower needs to be revisited. Also, the Council agendas for meetings, which are set by the City Manager, need to be changed so that important issues are discussed at a reasonable hour of the night at the beginning of the meeting, rather than at midnight. TC Williams and Minnie  Howard will be One School and the project name will be called the “Highschool Project”. The project needs to center on finding more space for the students which will allow for better opportunities, more programs, and sports for all.

Area Reports: 
Area 1: Fran Terrell: She was having technical problems.
EHS Christina: Students are back as of January 16, 2021. They are testing the 390 students regularly.  EHS will break ground in June on the Health and wellness center. Members raised concerns about the construction traffic and EHS will do all in their power to make sure trucks obey the traffic route. There was also mention of the lighting along the Braddock Rd  side of the campus and how bright  the lights appear to neighbors across the street. Christine will look into how these lights are positioned and shielded.
Beth Chase reported that the Planning Commission approved the upper School Master Plan renovation on the one wing and the dining hall. The next step will be February 20, 2021 when City Council will hear plans for final approval. 

Old Business
AHDC Affordable Housing Proposal on Seminary Road: President Flemming has been in contact with AHDC Jon Frederick. They will be submitting their revised concept one plan to Planning and Zoning within the week. Plan is for townhomes, not the Multi-Family apartment buildings. Plans will be sent to President Flemming once they are submitted. 
Inova Hospital Site Rezoning: Cathy Puskar has notified President Flemming that INOVA has agreed to change their proposal from RA to RB zoning. Jack Sullivan has expressed concern about the roads and possible extension of Ivanhoe. Jack would like to have a provision to the map amendment so that no access, road/driveway, can be built to the new development which would make Ivanhoe a through street. The board approved Jack’s Motion.
Taylor Run Stream Restoration:  SHA and 11 other civic associations are asking that the city explore alternative ways to gain Chesapeake Bay reduction pollution credits by planting trees instead of stream restoration which takes down trees. This is a new program that was brought to their attention. 
ADUs: 6-1 Vote to permit ADUs.  It will be going forward next month after some staff  revisions and clarifications.
School Colocation: School Board Voted against co-location 9-0.
[bookmark: _Hlk65511168]Alexandria Mobility Plan: Alexandria Mobility Plan: Bill Rossello, representing the Federation, is on an advisory committee for the development of the Alexandria Mobility Plan which is intended to update the 2008 Transportation Master Plan. This is all being done through T&ES and being supported by Kimley Horn, a consulting firm that advocates for mobility options for those using bikes, scooters, and transit.  His analysis is this is not a Master Plan and it is far from comprehensive. It is a policy statement for redesigning roads for the benefit of Bicycles and Bus Riders to the detriment for autos. 90% of households own and use a car daily and the plan dramatically understates the use of automobiles in the city. The Bike and Pedestrian plan will not be revisited. It will remain as previously written. The new Master Plan does not balance the interests of everyone in the community.
Duke Street Transitway: President Flemming reported nothing new to report.
Newport Village Redevelopment Project: Went through Planning and will be going to Council. Two new L shaped seven story buildings with 383 units, of which 12 will be affordable. This will replace 2 buildings that contained 24 units. It is projected that other buildings at Newport Village will be redeveloped in the future. 
The Heritage in Old Town: Was approved 7-0 by Planning will be going to Council for final vote. This development replaces 244 affordable units with buildings containing 750 units. 140 of the voucher-based units will be included in the new buildings, along with 55 additional affordable units. The remaining 555 units will be market rate.

New Business
West End Coalition Candidates Forum: Nan Jennings is serving as the treasurer for this group. There will be a Zoom forum May 1, 2021 from 2 to 4pm. More updates coming.
The High School Project Representative: Tom Fulton will represent SHA as project goes forward. 
Speed Limit on West Seminary Rd: SHA will request that the city provide more information on why there is a need to have the speed reduced to 25 on Seminary Road West. There also needs to be more community outreach. We will send a letter requesting that this item be taken off the Traffic and Parking Board docket for February.

Board Member Attendees: Carter Flemming, Tom Fulton, Nancy Jennings, Dick Hayes, Bill Goff, Richard Hunt, Jack Sullivan, Frank Putzu, Paul Judge, Loren Needles, Chris Weymont,  Ross Kane, Kathy McAfee, Francis Terrell, Bette Smith, Fran Vogel, Christinia Holt, Richard Hunt.
Others in Attendance:  Officer Lennon, Becky Bostick, Linda Hauenstein, Jim Rowley, Bonnie O’Day, Janet Hawkins, iPhone Gwen, David, Kathryn Tatko, E Wright, Carolyn Griglione, Yvette Cuca, Caseys Ipad, 12023525913, Bill, Carol James, Paula Sullivan, Jim Rowley, Dorie Waddick, janeadamsfoote, Bob Garbacz, Amy Jackson, Beth Chase. 

Respectfully submitted,

Kathy McAfee, Secretary
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Seminary Hill Association, Inc.
Monthly Board of Directors Meeting
Thursday, February 11, 7:00 p.m.
Virtual Meeting held electronically.

Police Report: Officer Lennon informed the Board that he was unable to be with us for the past
three months because he was recovering from COVID-19. He informed the Board that there
were 29 reportable offenses in January. 1 DWI, 2 Assault and Battery, 3 Fraud, 2 Burglaries. 9
Larceny (Bradlee - Check writing) and 12 Miscellaneous which included three hit and run. A
member asked a question about the recent car jackings and Officer Lennon was not aware of any
by force. He stated that residents are leaving cars running and unattended at gas stations and
warming up cars at homes and thefts will occur. Bill Rossello asked if APD detectives are
teleworking. Officer responded that he believes they have been. He works in the operations
bureau where they are working 24/7.

Sheriff’s Report: No report. President Flemming will follow up.

Program: Proposal to Lower the Speed Limit to 25 MPH on Seminary Road West,
presented by Bob Garbacz, Division Chief, Traffic Engineering, Transportation and
Environmental Services

Bob Garbacz did not have a formal presentation. He wanted to bring to our attention that the city
is looking to reduce the speed limit from 35 to 25 from 395 to Skyline in alliance with the city’s
Vision Zero Plan (goal to reduce serious injury and fatalities). His reason for being here tonight
was to hear our thoughts about the proposed reduction. He stated that this is only a speed
reduction not a lane reduction. The statements and thoughts from many at the meeting were that
City is doing what it wants, and having only one alternative is truly letting the community down.
SHA was also informed that there is a public hearing on February 22, 2021 in front of the Traffic
and Parking Board to discuss speed limit change. Mr. Garbacz asked for input and was asked to
report back to T&ES that this is why there is so much mistrust -- dropping this announcement
with 11 days notice is poor community outreach. President Flemming informed the Board that
Pete Benavage, of the Seminary West Civic Association, indicated they have not received a
formal presentation about this proposal and are against the reduction of the speed limit.

Minutes: Approved with Bette Smith being added as a board member to the list of attendees to
the January meeting.

Treasurer Report: Nancy Jennings reported that our balance as of February 7, 2021 was
$24,244.09. Since the last report in January, SHA paid web-service fees totaling $150 and
received one contribution via PayPal of $23.97. Board Approved the Treasurer’s report.
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[bookmark: _Hlk63508656]Police Report: Officer Lennon informed the Board that he was unable to be with us for the past three months because he was recovering from COVID-19. He informed the Board that there were 29 reportable offenses in January. 1 DWI, 2 Assault and Battery, 3 Fraud, 2 Burglaries. 9 Larceny (Bradlee - Check writing) and 12 Miscellaneous which included three hit and run. A member asked a question about the recent car jackings and Officer Lennon was not aware of any by force. He stated that residents are leaving cars running and unattended at gas stations and warming up cars at homes and thefts will occur. Bill Rossello asked if APD detectives are teleworking. Officer responded that he believes they have been. He works in the operations bureau where they are working 24/7.



Sheriff’s Report:  No report. President Flemming will follow up.



Program:  Proposal to Lower the Speed Limit to 25 MPH on Seminary Road West, presented by Bob Garbacz, Division Chief, Traffic Engineering, Transportation and Environmental Services



Bob Garbacz did not have a formal presentation.  He wanted to bring to our attention that the city is looking to reduce the speed limit from 35 to 25 from 395 to Skyline in alliance with the city’s Vision Zero Plan (goal to reduce serious injury and fatalities). His reason for being here tonight was to hear our thoughts about the proposed reduction. He stated that this is only a speed reduction not a lane reduction. The statements and thoughts from many at the meeting were that City is doing what it wants, and having only one alternative is truly letting the community down. SHA was also informed that there is a public hearing on February 22, 2021 in front of the Traffic and Parking Board to discuss speed limit change. Mr. Garbacz asked for input and was asked to report back to T&ES that this is why there is so much mistrust -- dropping this announcement with 11 days notice is poor community outreach. President Flemming informed the Board that Pete Benavage, of the Seminary West Civic Association, indicated they have not received a formal presentation about this proposal and are against the reduction of the speed limit. 



Minutes: Approved with Bette Smith being added as a board member to the list of attendees to the January meeting.



[bookmark: _Hlk63580192]Treasurer Report:  Nancy Jennings reported that our balance as of February 7, 2021 was $24,244.09.  Since the last report in January, SHA paid web-service fees totaling $150 and received one contribution via PayPal of $23.97. Board Approved the Treasurer’s report.



Councilor Amy Jackson: Councilor Jackson appeared at the meeting and delivered remarks.  She began her discussion talking about what is happening in Alexandria. She had her one on one with the City manager and he was more optimistic with the  proposed 2022 City budget so she was as well. She stated that she was against the whole ADU package that was passed. The city does need more Affordable housing but ADUs will not provide the affordable housing needed. She was pleased that the School Board voted against co-location of housing on Minnie Howard, as she is not in favor of using school property for housing. She is troubled that the City is not taking co-location off the table completely as it will be brought up with each school project. The discussion on the INOVA/Landmark project began with her stating she was upset that there is not a school project included in the plans as we need more space for schools. She stated that, in addition to the Inova Hospital campus, the project will have a Fire Station, mixed use, park land space and elder living and assisted care. On the Taylor Run project she has had her tour and has met with both sides and now understands both sides of the issue. She will discuss with her colleagues there are some major concerns with this project and she believes that Council needs to take another look at it. Councilwoman Jackson asked City Manager -Mark Jinks “When Council approves ANY Grant Application is that an automatic sign-off that we have approved the project? His flat-out answer was YES.” So she said it will now be necessary to to pull every Grant application that is on the consent calendar from here on out to question these applications in more detail.  Frank Putzu stated that residents are now aware that these grants are not scrutinized by Council and have never been discussed with the public before they are applied for and received. Once they are received, there is very little opportunity to alter them in any way. So city staff is making policy without any real input from Council or residents. Other topics Amy discussed were the pollution credits for Strawberry Run and the timeline crunch to get project underway to get the credits.  Councilor Jackson will also look at the proposed Duke Street Transit Way and the problems that have been created with cut through traffic. She mentioned that some residents have suggested that the idea of a connector from Eisenhower needs to be revisited. Also, the Council agendas for meetings, which are set by the City Manager, need to be changed so that important issues are discussed at a reasonable hour of the night at the beginning of the meeting, rather than at midnight. TC Williams and Minnie  Howard will be One School and the project name will be called the “Highschool Project”. The project needs to center on finding more space for the students which will allow for better opportunities, more programs, and sports for all.



Area Reports: 

Area 1: Fran Terrell: She was having technical problems.

EHS Christina: Students are back as of January 16, 2021. They are testing the 390 students regularly.  EHS will break ground in June on the Health and wellness center. Members raised concerns about the construction traffic and EHS will do all in their power to make sure trucks obey the traffic route. There was also mention of the lighting along the Braddock Rd  side of the campus and how bright  the lights appear to neighbors across the street. Christine will look into how these lights are positioned and shielded.

Beth Chase reported that the Planning Commission approved the upper School Master Plan renovation on the one wing and the dining hall. The next step will be February 20, 2021 when City Council will hear plans for final approval. 



Old Business

AHDC Affordable Housing Proposal on Seminary Road: President Flemming has been in contact with AHDC Jon Frederick. They will be submitting their revised concept one plan to Planning and Zoning within the week. Plan is for townhomes, not the Multi-Family apartment buildings. Plans will be sent to President Flemming once they are submitted. 

Inova Hospital Site Rezoning: Cathy Puskar has notified President Flemming that INOVA has agreed to change their proposal from RA to RB zoning. Jack Sullivan has expressed concern about the roads and possible extension of Ivanhoe. Jack would like to have a provision to the map amendment so that no access, road/driveway, can be built to the new development which would make Ivanhoe a through street. The board approved Jack’s Motion.

Taylor Run Stream Restoration:  SHA and 11 other civic associations are asking that the city explore alternative ways to gain Chesapeake Bay reduction pollution credits by planting trees instead of stream restoration which takes down trees. This is a new program that was brought to their attention. 

ADUs: 6-1 Vote to permit ADUs.  It will be going forward next month after some staff  revisions and clarifications.

School Colocation: School Board Voted against co-location 9-0.

[bookmark: _Hlk65511168]Alexandria Mobility Plan: Alexandria Mobility Plan: Bill Rossello, representing the Federation, is on an advisory committee for the development of the Alexandria Mobility Plan which is intended to update the 2008 Transportation Master Plan. This is all being done through T&ES and being supported by Kimley Horn, a consulting firm that advocates for mobility options for those using bikes, scooters, and transit.  His analysis is this is not a Master Plan and it is far from comprehensive. It is a policy statement for redesigning roads for the benefit of Bicycles and Bus Riders to the detriment for autos. 90% of households own and use a car daily and the plan dramatically understates the use of automobiles in the city. The Bike and Pedestrian plan will not be revisited. It will remain as previously written. The new Master Plan does not balance the interests of everyone in the community.

Duke Street Transitway: President Flemming reported nothing new to report.

Newport Village Redevelopment Project: Went through Planning and will be going to Council. Two new L shaped seven story buildings with 383 units, of which 12 will be affordable. This will replace 2 buildings that contained 24 units. It is projected that other buildings at Newport Village will be redeveloped in the future. 

The Heritage in Old Town: Was approved 7-0 by Planning will be going to Council for final vote. This development replaces 244 affordable units with buildings containing 750 units. 140 of the voucher-based units will be included in the new buildings, along with 55 additional affordable units. The remaining 555 units will be market rate.



New Business

West End Coalition Candidates Forum: Nan Jennings is serving as the treasurer for this group. There will be a Zoom forum May 1, 2021 from 2 to 4pm. More updates coming.

The High School Project Representative: Tom Fulton will represent SHA as project goes forward. 

Speed Limit on West Seminary Rd: SHA will request that the city provide more information on why there is a need to have the speed reduced to 25 on Seminary Road West. There also needs to be more community outreach. We will send a letter requesting that this item be taken off the Traffic and Parking Board docket for February.
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